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Welcome
BY AUSTIN JACKSON

Welcome to the November edition of the Wymore Public Library Newsletter!
We are happy that you are reading the newsletter! Thank you to all who
submitted! If you have anything you would like to see put in the newsletter,
we kindly request that you be willing to write up a short article and provided
a photo if you so desire. We are happy to give you credit for your article and
photo. We will put it in the newsletter at no charge to you. If you have any
feedback on the newsletter, you can contact us at (402) 645-3787, email us at
wymoreplibrary@gmail.com, or even stop in at the Library. We are open
from 11:30-6 Monday-Thursday, Friday 11:30-5:30, and Saturday 11:30-2:00.
Deadlines for submissions for the December newsletter is Wednesday,
November 22nd With all that being said, we hope you enjoy the newsletter.
Happy reading!



Author Shelly Brown Comes to WPL
BY AUSTIN JACKSON
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After a couple of years of being inactive, due to COVID, the officers and advisory board are actively reviving this Wymore
Library support group. Even during these couple of years, FOWL has been supporting programs such as the summer
reading program, being part of the Spooktacular event, and updating the records for a number of cemeteries. We are asking
for your support for these activities by becoming a member of FOWL. The yearly dues are $10 for Individual membership,
$20 for Family membership, and $150 for a Lifetime membership. Yearly  Individual and Family memberships run from
September 1 to August 31.  Your membership dues may be dropped off at the library. Please leave your contact information
in order to keep you informed about programs and activities. 

SUBMITTED BY LOIS MILBURN
Friends of the Wymore Public Library (F.O.W.L)

Award winning author Shelly Brown will be here next Monday at 6pm to sign copies of her newest book The
Wild Journey of Juniper Berry! If you don't have a copy, don't worry! There will be plenty of copies available for
purchase. You definitely won't want to miss out on this opportunity to meet an amazing author!
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Seventy-two Gage County - based nonprofit
organizations participated in the fifth Big Give
Gage Event on September 14, 2023. This year a total
of $369,493.56 was raised with 1,971 donors. There
was $20,775.57 given by
sponsorships which is divided amongst all 72
nonprofits.

The overall goal of Big Give Gage is to promote
philanthropy throughout the entire community.
What is the definition of philanthropy?
Philanthropy means generosity in all its forms and
is often defined as giving gifts of “time, talent and
treasure” to help make life better for other people.
One can practice philanthropy by making a
monetary gift, such as a donation to a cause you
believe in. Anyone can be a philanthropist and the
Wymore-Blue Springs Area Fund had 149 during
Big Give Gage.

This year Wymore-Blue Springs Area Fund
surpassed our goal of $20,000. We were blessed
with $31,175 raised. The percentage of matching
funds received was $1404.80 for a total of
$32,579.80. This years project was to focus on the
building of a new restroom facility in Arbor State
Park. After 67 years the cement block bathrooms
have
reached their lifespan. The exact location of this
amenity has not yet been determined by the park
board, city council, and mayor.

The members of the Wymore-Blue Springs Area
Fund are grateful to the many people who believe
in supporting and sustaining our area and our
parks will benefit due to their generosity. Those
who have a connection to our area, either living
here now, sometime in the past, or whose family
has a history here we want you to know we
appreciate you. Your community needs you. That
is why we are grateful to have you support not
only during Big Give Gage but throughout the
year. We look forward to BIG GIVE GAGE 2024.

SUBMITTED BY JANICE COHORST
Successful Big Give Gage 2023
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SUBMITTED BY NEIL VAN BOENING
“It Takes a City to Raise a City”
2 months ago, the delicate surgical procedure began by shaving the McCandless Park surgical site for the Inclusive
Playground designed for those who are 5-12 years old. In days of old, the evening prior to surgery involved clean shaving of
the surgical sight in order to make an unhealthy situation better and ward off infection. After 30 days of intense therapy,
the inclusive playground was fully ready to face life on September 28. It takes about 30 days to embed a habit. The new
playground is similar to receiving a pacemaker. McCandless Park was becoming weary and needed some assistance in
regaining her energy. Several organizations, the City of Wymore, several Foundations, businesses, and many individuals
came together to bring some more life to McCandless Park. One is reminded of a statement by Brian Tracy, “Always give
without remembering and always receive without forgetting.” We are indeed thankful to all who have given so unselfishly
so that we can enjoy the playgrounds and restrooms and we are forever thankful to them.

I have stopped by the playground several times and have viewed the many Facebook photos and treasure the sight of
young people utilizing the playgrounds and using them in positive ways that I would have never dreamed. For example, I
noticed young girls volleying a large ball in a corner of the open area of the new playground. As a result, we have instilled a
habit of good experiences and behavior at McCandless Park.

At the same time, some other infectious behavior arrived at a similar time to hinder the post-surgical improvement at the
playgrounds. It takes each of us to act responsibly with the playground and park that we have been given. That may mean
letting those who abuse the park property that “a thousand eyes” are watching. I recall that as an elementary school student
playing football behind the parked cars at the high school football game and reacting a little too physically with a fellow
participant when a parent called me on my over-the-top reaction. Needless to say, I restrained my behavior in future
contests. Depending on your personality, adverse incidents may or may not involve confrontation of the misbehavior or it
may involve contacting law enforcement with sufficient documentation so that investigation can occur.

Whether we like it or not, the condition of the park is our responsibility. Cost of maintenance is funded with our real estate
tax dollars, sales tax revenue, and profits from the sale of our utilities. Although “somebody” should oversee the parks,
“somebody” does not live here, we live here. It takes all of us to maintain a great place to raise families. We need to thwart
this behavior prior to it becoming a habit. In other words, “It takes a city to raise a city.” At the end of the day, did you
attempt to make us a better city tonight than it was this morning. “The quality of your life will be determined by the quality
of your contribution. When you work to improve the lives of others, your life improves automatically.” - Kurek Ashley



WPL NEWSLETTER PAGE 5

SUBMITTED BY LORI  WOLF
Protect Your Family with Smoke Alarms

SUBMITTED BY CITY OF WYMORE
Police Officer Job Opening
The Wymore Police Department is accepting applications for the position of Full-Time Police Officer. Applicant must be 21 years of age,
have a high school diploma and be of a good moral character, with no felony, serious misdemeanor or major traffic convictions, a valid
driver’s license and in good physical condition. Nebraska Law Enforcement Certification and post-secondary education preferred, but
not mandatory. Written and physical agility testing waived for Nebraska certified applicants who submit a copy of valid certification
with application/resume. Uncertified applicants must meet admission requirements for the Nebraska Law Enforcement Training
Center. Pay rate is dependent on education, qualifications, training, and experience. Benefits package includes health insurance, life
insurance, retirement plan, paid leave, holiday pay, uniforms provided, and cellular telephone. All applicants will undergo an extensive
background investigation, psychological examination, drug/alcohol testing, and must be willing to work a variety of shifts to include
nights, weekends, and holidays. Interested applicants may contact the City of Wymore, 115 West E Street, Wymore, NE. 68466, call (402)
645-3377 or e-mail cityclerk@cityofwymore.com. Cover letter, resume and City application (all required) will be accepted until the
position is filled. All positions open at the City of Wymore are subject to Veterans' preference. City of Wymore is an Equal Opportunity
Employer.
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SUBMITTED BY REV.  LORAS GRELL
The Virtue of Charity
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My hand made this
turkey...

... but I need your hand to
fill my empty plate.

A child’s imagination is a powerful thing.

With just a few markers and a little creative spark, a tiny hand becomes a colorful Thanksgiving turkey.

Your generosity is a powerful thing, too. With your donation to the Food Bank of Wymore, you can give a family facing hunger
all the ingredients they need for a Thanksgiving meal.

Every $10 you give helps distribute nearly 30 meals. Just imagine how many lives you can touch with one act of generosity
today. 

In this seasons of giving thanks... give the gifts of nourishment and peace of mind. A hearty meal and a happy holiday should
never be figments of a child’s imagination.

With gratitude,

Ruby Hardin
Coordinator
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SUBMITTED BY LAUGHLIN-HOEVET FUNERAL HOME
David Moyer Obituary
Morris David Moyer, III, known affectionately as David, was born on February 10, 1940, in Wymore,
Nebraska. David passed away on October 28, 2023. A man of deep intellect, David was known for his smarts and dedication
to learning. After graduating from Wymore High School in 1958, he pursued higher education with an unwavering
commitment, receiving his B.A. from Peru State University in 1964 and later a Masters Degree from Chadron State College
in 1968. David devoted his career to secondary education, serving as a history teacher until his retirement.

His passion for knowledge was not limited to his profession; he also loved reading history and religious books in his
leisure time. As Mark Twain once said, “The man who does not read has no advantage over the man who cannot read” and
David lived this truth to its fullest. His youthful spirit was evident in his fond memories of riding bikes, playing baseball
and football in his early years, and his enduring love for car rides. David led a fulfilling life, never married, and is survived
by his sister, Charlotte Moyer. He was preceded in death by his parents, Morris Jr. and Helen Moyer.

A graveside service will be held on Wednesday, November 8, 2023, at 2:00pm at Wymore Cemetery in Wymore, Nebraska.
Per David’s request, there will be no visitation. Those who knew and loved David are encouraged to share memories and
upload photos to his memorial page, at www.ghchapel.com, keeping his spirit alive in our hearts.
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SUBMITTED BY LAUGHLIN-HOEVET FUNERAL HOME
Jodi Dorn Obituary
Jodi Gail (Norris) Dorn passed away on
October 16, 2023 at her home in Wymore,
Nebraska surrounded by her devoted family.
She was born in Beatrice, Nebraska
December 11th, 1952 to Woodrow and LaRue
(Wentz) Norris. They lived on a farm East of
Blue Springs, Nebraska until Woodrow’s
passing in 1960. Jodi attended Kindergarten
and first grade at Prairie Cottage Country
School with her beloved teacher Eva Craig.

Upon Woodrow’s death the family moved to
Wymore where she finished her education at
Wymore Southern. Jodi was active in 4-H,
Pep Club, Y-teens, class officer, and band.

On October 20th, 1969 Jodi married Rich
Dorn (Blue Springs) in Marysville, KS. To this
union was born a son, Rich Jr. and daughter,
Amy Jo. They lived in Wymore their entire
married life. She worked at Koons Chevrolet
as a bookkeeper for 4 years, US Bank 18
years, 5 years with Marshall Coin Shop, and
10 years as director for Wymore Housing
Authority before retiring at the end of 2013.

Some of Jodi’s hobbies include gardening,
flowers, canning, sewing, bird watching,
traveling, and quilting. She taught Sunday
School, Wednesday Night Youth, VBS, was a
member of the Ladies Missionary Circle, and
helped serve funeral dinners. Jodi found
great joy in following her family’s activities
and was a faithful follower of Christ.

Preceding her in death were her father
Woodrow Norris March 10th,1960, her
mother LaRue Ellis June 14th, 2022, several
sets of grandparents, Parents-in-law Alfred
and Bernice Dorn and several extended
family members.

Surviving family members include husband Rich Dorn, son Rich Jr. (Donna)
Dorn, daughter Amy Jo (Arron) Mason, five grandchildren Sara (Kevin) Sturm,
Stormy Rains, Brielle Dorn and fiancee Eric Gordon, Dakota (Jayce) White and
Savannah Mason. Five great grandchildren Dakota, Westen and Ava Sturm,
Sterling and Stella Siefford and four beloved sisters Judy (Greg) Eichelberger,
Eydie (Fred) Weyer, Beth (Gene) Ackland and Robyn Sejkora, numerous nieces,
nephews and a host of extended family and friends.

A funeral service was held at 10:30 AM at the Wymore Church of Christ on
Friday, October 20, 2023 with Jon Palmquist officiating. Burial was at the Blue
Springs Cemetery.
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Way Back When
SUBMITTED BY LOIS MILBURN

Blue Springs Weekly Sentinel, November 1895 – A Gage county farmer figured it out one dusty day that he had walked 300 miles in
cultivating one acre of corn. He thereupon sold his farm and moved to Beatrice where he has already walked 600 miles in a vain effort
to find a job.****Quite a number of farmers in this vicinity are loosing their hogs from the savages of the cholera.****The revival
meetings in the United Brethren Church continues this week and meetings are held every evening.****A choice lot of Men’s and boy’s
suspenders just received at the Bee Hive Store.****Diphtheria has again broken out in Beatrice.****Bulk pickles are available at the Bee
Hive Store.

Blue Springs Bee, November 1928 – Squirrel Supper Served-The Ladies aid of the M. E. church served the squirrel supper for the
Brotherhood class banquet las Thursday evening. There were forty present. Rev. Gilbert of Lincoln was the speaker of the evening. He
was a former pastor and later was the superintendent of this district. There were letters from former pastors read.****Large New Barn
Burns-The new barn on the Governor McMullen farm east of Barneston was destroyed by fire Sunday night about 10 o’clock. Arthur
Lane and family, tenants on the farm, lost three head of horses, two calves, a large hot and several pigs. Also, a large quantity of hay,
corn and oats and several sets of harness. The causse of the fire is unknown. The barn had just recently been completed and it makes
the third barn to burn on this location.****New Municipal Building-The foundation is now being put in for the new municipal building at
this place, 32 x 40 feet, to house the fire department truck, city tractor and for use of the city council and for community meetings. The
structure will be of brick and tile, located on the city lots east of the standpipe, with a south frontage of 32 feet on main street. The
community hall will be 18x30 feet, which will accommodate small gatherings. Work will be rushed along so that it may be completed
before the winter sets in.****Will Get First Chevrolet Six-The first Chevrolet Six to be delivered by the Buchanan agency here will be to
Floyd Hardy, who has already placed his order, which of course cannot be filled before the first of next January. This new, fine
Chevrolet is destined to become one of the best sellers, if not the best, for 1929. The low price coupled with its luxurious appearance
and six-cylinder performance is bound to put it in the leading sales class.

Weekly Wymorean, November 1928 – Men cutting walnut logs in territory surrounding Wymore, during the past four weeks, have
shipped a total of 21 carloads from here to furniture firms in Kansas City and Des Moines.****Stray Thoughts-People who plan to have
turkey for Thanksgiving, will have to miss at least one payment on the car. * We buy out morning papers in the evening, our evening
papers in the morning, and our Sunday papers a week ahead of time. * There seems to be a lot of people in this world, who have
completely overlooked the fact that a good way to make money is to save some of it. * We are please to say that up to this time, no one
has thought to erect a monument to the memory of the party who discovered that spinach could be served as food.

Wymore Arbor State, November 1948 – For Sale-Registered Polled Hereford Bulls. At farm on highway 77 and State Line. Lloyd Jones,
route 1, Wymore. * Model A parts, good transmission, radiator, and under parts. Cobs. Kenneth Humphreys. Phone 5413.****Band Attends
Nebr. Band Day-The Wymore Band attended Band Day Nov. 6 at the Kansas State game, Lincoln. Forty-three bands were there making a
total of about 3500 band members. The bands marched down O street to the football field. During the half of the Kansas-Nebraska
game all forty-three bands marched onto the field and formed an “N”.

Wymore Arbor State, November 1998 – Four Southern High School students auditioned and were accepted into the honor band. They
are Jennifer Forney, Tara Andreesen, Diane Retchless and Matt Savener.****First Quarter Honor Roll-Freshman: David barber, Regan Barr,
Alison Breunsbach, Justin Dorn, Ashley Remmers, and Josh Schmidt * Sophomores: Jared Argo, Mary Chace, Melissa Chaplin, Darcy
McGuire, and Joel Palmquist * Juniors: Tara Andreesen, Tina Lottman * Seniors: Jon Baehr, Jordan Boyer, Chris Chace, Jody Dvorak,
Jennifer Forney, Darin Frerichs, Jon Macke, Kelly Schmidt, Andrea Whitwer, Jody Workman****Wymore Police Chief Bryan Davidson
received an award from Nebraska’s First Lady Diane Nelson for work with children and families in the community.****Diane Creek was
one of a number of vendors that participated in the craft show held at the Southern Elementary School. There was also a haunted
house and other activities held to held raise funds for the band trip.
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SUBMITTED BY DON SCHULLER
Alternative Energy: Solar/Wind
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SUBMITTED BY DIANE VICARS
Robotic Surgery Educational Event

SUBMITTED BY JOHN SNYDER
Romans Bible Study
There will be a bible study on Romans starting Wednesday, November 8th at 7pm. The bible study will be at The Gathering
Place at 10th & H. Study will be led by John Snyder. All are welcome to attend.
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SUBMITTED BY MARGARET DUNN
Christmas Bazaar

SUBMITTED BY LOIS MILBURN
Christmas Bazaar
The 3rd Annual Christmas Bazaar will be held from 9 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. on Saturday, November 11, at St. Peter’s Lutheran Parish
Hall, 304 South 10, in Wymore. Soup and dessert will be served from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. (free-will offering). Great place to pick up
that one-of-a-kind gift and support our local crafters. There is still room for more crafters. For more information, please
contact Lois Milburn at 402-645-3528 or by emailing dlmilburn@hotmail.com.



WPL NEWSLETTER PAGE 14



WPL NEWSLETTER PAGE 15

Barneston Fish Fry
At Barneston Legion

November
17th 

4-7pm

Drive thru only

$12 per person
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SUBMITTED BY LEA MEECE
Holiday Treasure Hunt
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Community Coffee
Here is the monthly schedule for the Community Coffees. The Coffees are from 10:00am-11:00am.

November 3rd- Wymore Public Library
November 10th- Park Lodge (Hosted by Mike Muehling, Financial Advisor)

November 17th- St. Peter’s Lutheran Church
November 24th- Community Center (Hosted by Laughlin-Hoevet Funeral Home in conjunction with the annual Traasure Hunt.)

If anyone would like to host a coffee, please contact Judy Henrichs, at 402-645-3194.

Book & Bake Sale
Book & Bake Sale is on a temporary pause while the library works on cleaning and updating the basement. We will be sure to update

everyone when we have more info. 

Wymore City Council
Meetings
Here is the monthly schedule for the City Council Meetings. The

meetings start at 7:00pm and run until adjourned.
November 1st- City Council Chambers

November 15th- City Council Chambers
Agendas are available through the City Office. 

To be put on the agenda, contact the City Office at 402-645-3377. 

Blue Springs City Council
Meetings

Kiwanis Meeting
The Southern Gage Kiwanis Club’s meeting time is the 2nd Tuesday of the month at the Wymore Legion, 6:30 pm. 
Next meeting will be November 14th at 6:30 pm. We welcome anyone interested in becoming a member to join us. 

 If you have any questions, you may contact the President, Glennis McClure.

Here is the monthly schedule for the City Council Meetings. The
meetings start at 7:00pm and run until adjourned.

November 7th- City Council Chambers
November 21st- City Council Chambers

Agendas are available through the City Office. 
To be put on the agenda, contact the City Office at 402-645-3539. 

Wymore Food Pantry
The Wymore Food Pantry is open the third Monday of each month from 8:30am-10:30am. November 20th is when it is open next. If

you have an emergency, please call 402-520-4000.

Wymore Food Market
The Wymore Food Market is available to families with children ages 1-18 who attend Wymore Southern School District. The Food
Market is open on the third Wednesday of the month at Wymore Methodist Church from 3:30pm-5:30pm. For more info, please

contact Rod Goes.

D&D Club meets on Friday every month except for the first Friday, from 4:30pm to 7:30pm. In November, these dates fall on
November 10th & 17th. Dungeons and Dragons is a tabletop roleplaying game where players form adventuring parties and explore

fantasy worlds. It is free to play and helps to develop creativity and critical thinking, as well as math and social skills. New players are
always welcome! Bring paper and something to write with. Recommended for adults and teens 13+.

D&D Club
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If you are looking for great tasting coffee, be sure to check them out on Facebook at BlueMoreRoasters or email them at
BlueMoreRoasters@gmail.com.

WPL Newsletter Sponsors
Wymore Public Library would like to thank our sponsors. Our sponsors help keep the newsletter free, and they are also
great places to shop in our community. If you own a business and would like to sponsor the newsletter, please feel free
to contact us by phone at 402-645-3787 or by email at wymoreplibrary@gmail.com. We look forward to hearing from you!



WPL NEWSLETTER PAGE 19



WPL NEWSLETTER PAGE 20

Sun Mon Fri SatTue ThuWed
1 2 3 4

5 6 7 8 9 10 11

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28

Wymore City
Council Meeting

(Page 17)

Wymore City Council
Meeting
(Page 17)

Kiwanis Meeting
(Page 17)

Community Coffee
(Page 17)

Blue Springs City
Council Meeting

(Page 17)

Blue Springs City
Council Meeting

(Page 17)

Food Pantry
(Page 17)

Community Coffee
(Page 17)

29 30

Community Coffee
(Page 17)

Wymore Food Market
(Page 17)

D&D Club
(Page 17)

Community
Coffee

(Page 17)

D&D Club
(Page 17)

Barneston Fish Fry
(Page 15)

Shelly Brown
Book Signing

(Page 2)

Holiday Treasure Hunt 
(Page 16)

St. Mary’s Fall
Dinner

(Page 14)

Christmas Bazaar
(Page 13)

Robot Surgery Event
(Page 12)

Alternative Energy:
Solar/Wind

(Page 11)

Library Closed

Library Closed

Library Closed


